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Neighborhood Association

Officers
Chairman Scott Cripe
851-9424
Vic-Chairman J.P. Mclntyre
854-2666
Treasurer Theresa Miller
299-2102
Secretary Pattie Eckerd
632-1448
Parliamentarian Stacey Ryan
299-9037
Committees
Parks & Recreation Barry Goldman
852-1848
Public Works Mary Montgomery
299-9280
Public Safety Annmarie Atchison
547-9219
Social Allison Chabon
856-2947
Ways & Means Charles Cameron
852-9211
Zoning Jeff Belton
299-8805
District Representatives
District 1 Melinda Brown
292-4550
District 2 Ruth Doggett
323-7047
District 3 Ken Snowden
294-9493
District 4 Matt Russ
854-5950
Newsletter Editor Ronnie Smith
854-8054

Business Liaison &

boylsu@aol.com

Advertising Mary H. Blake
299-8686
Blakemh@
mindspring.com

Advertising in the Columns

The Columns is published by the Lindley Park
Neighborhood Association. More than 1200
households receive hand-delivered copies of this
newsletter, which is published In February, April,
June, August, October and December. Deadline for
ads is the 10th day of the month of publication. Ad
cost is $35 per issue. Ad size is 1/6 of a page or 2/
inches x § inches. Advertisers have the aption of
submitting an articte that Is infermative in nature.
The editor of the Columns reserves the right to edit
as needed. For more information, or to place an ad,

call Mary Blake at 299-8686.
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LINDLEY PARK CHOSEN
TO DEVELOP
NEIGHBORHOOD PLAN

by J.P. Mclntyre

The City of Greensboro would like to partner with the Lindley Park
Neighborhood Association to develop a neighborhood plan. City staff
will work with neighborhood residents and property owners over several
months. The goal will be to have this plan adopted by the Greensboro
City Council. It will be used as a guide for future land use issues that
impact the neighborhood such as rezoning cases. It will be used by city
staff to deliver city services and possibly budgetary and operational
matters. It will also be a guide to private developers and property owners
interested in developing and renovating properties in the neighborhood.

Since the early 1970’s the City has done neighborhood planning;
however, virtually all of the planning efforts since that time were done as
part of revitalization efforts. These included federally funded Community
Development Block Grant Target areas such as Ole Asheboro and
Glenwood. They have also included locally funded redevelopment areas
such as Southside and East Market Street as well as local historic districts
such as College Hill.

In the late 1990’s City Manager Ed Kitchen began an organizational
initiative to make Greensboro city government work more effectively
with neighborhoods. A team of city employees from across city depart-
ments thoroughly researched how Greensboro was currently working
with neighborhoods and the best practices from across the country.

NEIGHBORHOOD MEETINGS AND SURVEYS WILL
BE SCHEDULED DURING THE NEXT FEW MONTHS.
PLEASE ATTEND ONE OF THESE MEETINGS IF YOU
WOULD LIKE TO HELP SHAPE THE FUTURE OF
OUR NEIGHBORHOOD.




BERT'S

NSEAFOOD
GRILLE

SPECIALIZING IN
FRESH SHELLFISH
AND
GRILLED SEAFQQD

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK
SeM TO 10PM

MasterCand < Wisa < Agmx - Disvoser - Diser

ALL ABC PERMITS

2419 Spring Garden Street
854-2314

Jewelry

&GlSTERs‘

Jewelry & Gifts

330 Tate St.
ph 574-3889
Mon.-Sat. 10-6:30

PREPARING
FOR

UNEXPECTED EXPENSES

by Chip Slaughter III

It never seems to fail: you
prepare your budget for the year,
follow it faithfully, and then the
unexpected happens — your roof
springs a major leak, your car dies
on the highway, or your air
conditioner gives up on the hottest
day of the year. Even if you’ve
factored contingencies into your
budgct, you probably won’t be
able to handle major unexpected
expenditures.

That, of course, is why you
should have a cash reserve for
short-term emergencies. A
common guideline is that you
should have two to six months
of living expenses in your cash
reserve. The precise amount you
need will depend on your age,
health, job outlook, and borrowing
capacity.

If you have significant equity
in your home, you might want to
establish a home-equity linc of
credit to help deal with unexpected
expenditures. A credit line allows

you to borrow money when you
need it, as opposed to a loan
where the proceeds are disbursed
immediately. A home-equity line
of credit can be good option since
interest rates are lower than rates
on other types of consumer loans,
typically a percent or so above the
prime rate. Also, as long as the
home-equity loan balance does
not exceed $100,000, interest
payments are tax deductible.

Before obtaining a home
equity line of credit, decide under
what circumstances you will draw
on the line, how long you will take
to pay the line off, and where you
will find the funds for the pay-
ments. Deciding these things
beforehand will ensure that you do
not abuse the credit line. Establish
the line before you need it, since
you may have difficulty getting the
line if you lose your job or become
disablcd.

If you have any questions,
please call 336-834-4045.

@ Prudential

Carolinas Realty

Buying or Selling a Home Means Making Decisions.
Selecting the Right Realtor Can Be an Easy One.

Choose a realtor who knows the value of Lindley Park
and the importance of good service.

Choose your neighbor, Patti Eckard, a realtor with
Greensboro’s #1 real estate company for home sales.

Patti Eckard

2€21 Beechwood St.
339-5927 cell
387-2071 office




PBS, NPR and LPNA

PBS (Public Broadcasting
System) and NPR (National Public
Radio) — what does it mean?
Have the alternative broadcast
media finally heard about our great
neighborhood association? Are
they planning a feature story?

Not that I know of. The point
is that PBS, NPR and LPNA
have a common bond in the way
they relate to and serve their
“audience.” PBS and NPR
programming is available to
anyone who is within the
broadcast signal area. Similarly,
membership in LPNA is provided
for residents or owners of
residential property within the
designated Lindley Park Neigh-
borhood area. However, we don’t

by Charles Cameron

know of your interest or who you
are unless you notify us of your
interest to be included in our mem-
bership roster. And, just like PBS
and NPR, LPNA has decided to
conduct an annual membership
drive. Remember, you are auto-
matically a member if you live in
the Lindley Park Neighborhood.
The membership drive is to
encourage you to become a
“participating member.” To do so,
please complete the membership
registration form on the back page
of the newsletter and send it in.
Just like PBS and NPR, you aren’t
billed for the benefits we provide.
But, just like PBS and NPR,
LPNA relies on contributions from
members to fund our services

(such as this newsletter). We
therefore ask you to consider
making a contribution to LPNA
along with your membership
registration form. A suggested
contribution of $15 per household
has been established for 2003.
Contribute more, contribute less,
but please send in your member-
ship registration form to let us
know you are interested in what
happens in our neighborhood.

NOTE:
Refer to
back page for
Membership Registration
form
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Starmount Presbyterian Chuech
;3501 West Market Street « Greensboro, North carolina 27403-1398
(336) 299-8131 8 Fax (336) 299-5304 « E-mail: starmounipres@bellsouth.net
Web Address: www.starmouhntpres.com
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Solutions that make your

dreams

a
reality

A college education. A new hame.
Retiremipsst, Turming these dreams into
realities cqm be siresyfil if vou haver T
property planmed far them Financial
Strateies from The Principal® iva
progran Sedt belps vow orgovnze med
friorinze vour fironcial goals it sakes into
accomnl yeier hopes and dreamts, and felps
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Strafezivs... sofuticres thet mabe vour
dreams g realitv. We calf this The
Principal Edge™ Call todans!

Financial
Group

Chip Slaughter Il 336-834-4045 (800) 457-3546
445 Dolley Madison Rd. Ste. 100 Greensboro, NC 27410
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Key’s Barber Shop

2206 Walker Avenue
(near Elam)

Haircnis
for Men, Women
and Children

Styles Available
Men and Women

Walk-ins

Jerry & David
274-5752

Cofy,
G ey,

& ) %

=yaking Up Greganebora e
Wind Up in « Relacing
Place
Tate Street
Coffee House

Offering Gourragl Callfecs.
Excciiom Expeesso Dnaks. and
Delicions Dosserts

Join us for
Sonday moming jars

334 S ‘Tate Sinee
(next 1o The Exchange}
Maonday - Satwrday Tam-1 1 pm
Senday Ram-11pm

Omned and Qpecied by Youor
Lingdles Park Neighbor

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE
UPDATE

by Annemarie Atchison, Chairperson

Greetings Lindley Park
Residents! I recently accepted the
nomination to serve as Chair-
person of the LPNA Public Safety
Committee. Here’s an update on
what’s going on at this time:

I"ve spoken with Carrie Reeves,
Greensboro City Transportation
Department, and she has sub-
mitted a couple of work orders
based on some feedback/sugges-
tions I’d previously provided.

1. The crosswalk markings at
Walker Avenue and Ashland
Drive will be “freshened up”
and new crosswalks will be
added at Walker Avenue and
Lindell Street. All crosswalks
will have “hatching.” Pedes-
trian crossing signs will be
installed at the crosswalks.
Pedestrian crossing signs will
also be installed at Walker
Avenue and Sherrill Street
(driving west on Walker) and
at Walker Avenue just past
Wicker Street (driving east on
Walker). The signs will be
fluorescent yellow/green.
Approximate completion date
is 4 weeks from 1/30/03.

2. Thave a petition, which I will
circulate among the residents
of Ashland Drive (between
Holden Road and Walker
Avenue). The petition’s pur-
pose is to lower the speed limit
to 25 mph. This road is used as
a high-speed cut-through and

presents another dangerous
situation to pedestrians and
homeowners backing out

of driveways. The petition
requires signatures from 75%
of the streets’ residents. Once
the petition is submitted and
allowing for an approximate
2-week turnaround time, 25
mph signs will be installed
along this section of Ashland
Drive.

. Once the 25 mph signs are in

place for approximately 5 to 6
weeks, then the City/LPNA can
use this as a basis to request
speed limit enforcement by the
Police Department. A speed
limit study may be done first.

. A work order has been sub-

mitted to install orange tabs
on the “‘stop sign ahead” warn-
ing sign on Ashland Drive.
The sign is not well-placed
and is often obscured by tree
branches.

. The addition of a traffic light

on Walker Avenue will
definitely be explored.
However, as an alternative/
companion idea to slow traffic
down, ’ve asked the Transpor-
tation Department to look into
adding double-yellow lines to
the entire length of Walker
Avenue. Reasoning for request
— motorists would need to
travel on the right side of the

(continued on page 5)



WAYS AND MEANS

by Charles Cameron

The Lindley Park Neighbor-
hood Association (LPNA) Ways
and Means Committee is respon-
sible for generating funds for the
operation of the LPNA. The first
way of generating such funds is
from member contributions. So,
with that in mind, please consider
sending a contribution in along
with your membership registra-
tion. Details of the 2003 Member-
ship Drive are provided elsewhere
in this newsletter.

The other ways that have been
used to generate funds for the
LPNA have been the sale of
T-shirts and bumper stickers, the
neighborhood yard sale and the
Home and Garden Tour. (The
Executive Board decided to skip
this year before considering
another Home and Garden Tour.)

There was a plan to print and sell
copies of an original drawing of
the neighborhood which has been
tabled due to logistics problems.
One of our members has men-
tioned the idea of an Arts and
Crafts Fair featuring the work of
artists from our neighborhood as
another possible type of fundraiser.

If you would like to see any of
the above fundraisers carried out
this year or if you would like to
coordinate a different fundraising
activity, please volunteer your time
and energy to such a project. [
consider the Membership Drive
and maintaining the membership
roster enough of a responsibility
for myself. So, if others don’t
volunteer for a fundraising
activity, it probably won’t happen
this year.

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE UPDATE

(continued from page 4)

lines, rather than their current
habits of “picking a lane” to
avoid slowing down to navigate
around the many cars parked on
both sides of Walker. Hopefully
the addition of double-yellows
would create a ripple effect the
length of Walker and not just
around the cars parked on the
street/sidewalks.

6. The City Transportation
Department advised that Walker

Avenue will be striped with
double yellow lines in
approximately 4 weeks,
weather permitting.

If you’re interested in serving
on the LPNA Public Safety
Committee or if you have a
concern which you would like to
share with the Committee, please
call me at 547-9219 or send me an
email at amatch@triad.rr.com.
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LPNA DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVES

The LPNA bylaws changed in 2002 to make room
on the executive council for representatives from four
separate districts within the neighborhood. The
district boundaries generally follow Walker Avenue
and Lindell Road, and you can identify your own
district by referring to the map at right. At the General
Meeting in January, the inaugural District Reps were
elected to one-year terms. They are:

Representative Telephone
District #1 — Melinda Brown 292-4550
District #2 — Ruth Doggett 323-7047
District #3 — Ken Snowden 294-9493

(e-mail: ksnowden@triad.rr.com)
District #4 — Matt Russ 854-5950

The position was created to provide an additional
channel of communication between the LPNA and the
residents of the neighborhood — the association’s
officers and committee chairs (listed on the front
cover) continue to welcome comments, concemns and
ideas just as before. The District Reps, however, will
focus on gathering input and feedback specifically
from the residents in their particular districts and
bringing it back to the executive committee (which
meets monthly) or to the LPNA membership as a
whole.

During this first year, District Rep priorities
include:

1. Facilitating input from all residents of Lindiey
Park as the LPNA board works with city
government on a neighborhood plan for our
community.

2. Welcoming new residents to the neighborhood
and introducing them to the LPNA.

3. Collecting district-specific news, information
and concerns for a regular
‘District News’ feature, which
will appear in future issues of
The Columns.

Your District Rep is waiting to
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OUR DEEPEST
SYMPATHY ...

Goes out to Nancy Pederson of Beechwood
Street on the loss of her son, Martin Pederson.
Donations in the name of Martin are being
accepted at:
St. Paul United Methodist Church
2900 N. O’Ilenry
Greensboro, N.C. 27405

TUMMY YUMMY

“FAMILY STYLE”

-hear from you. If you have a gripe or
a good idea about the neighborhood,
let them know! If you know of a
new neighbor, a new baby down the
block or have some special news
you would like to share, give them a
call!

1642 SPRING GARDEN ST. GREENSBORO, NC 27403

DAILY: “HOMEMADE"
* HOT LUNCH SPECIAL
SUBS - HOT DOGS - BBQ
SOUPS - SALADS- CHILI

©

EAT IN

412-0008

OPENING
APRIL 2003

# SCOOPS %
BANANA SPLITS - SUNDAES
MILKSHAKES - FLOTS

©

TAKE OUT |

ICE CREAM: “HAND DIPPED”




ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE REPORT

Have you ever been out
walking the dog and noticed, to
your displeasure, an odd, heavy
chemical smell saturating the air?
Or how about enjoying a regular
visit to the Greenway’s lovely
creek to commune with nature a
spell, only to see eddies of
discolored pollutants forming?
Welcome to the reality of city life!
However, one wonders (and often
pushes away the thought)... is this
legal? Is it safe? And if not, what
can I do about it anyway?

Perhaps not a whole lot. The
federal government has recently
retracted certain aspects of Clean
Air legislation, leading to laxer
emission standards. What we can

by Elizabeth Mullikin

do is stay educated, aware, and
most importantly, very present

in the company of our many
industrial neighbors. Who are
these? Namely Sherwin Williams
on Howard Street and Morflex on
High Point Road, but there are
dozens of others. Simply go to
www.scorecard.org, type in your
zip code, and consider the
website’s findings.

When approached with these
issues, the Greensboro City
Council encouraged us to call 911
when there is a pollution incident
of unsettling quality, and to keep
them updated on our endeavor.
The Environmental Services
director for the City, Jeryl

Covington, responded with
concern and recommendations as
well, and has kept in close contact
as we learn more about environ-
mental issues in our community.
Upon further networking the
following two professionals
appear to be the most effective
connections we have:

Regarding Air Quality:

Eric Hudson of the NC
Department of Environment and
Natural Resources, Division of
Air Quality, 336-771-4600. He
encouraged us to keep careful
notes of what we consider to be
“bad air.” Make a note of the date,
(continued on page 8)

Baptist Church

A Church in and for Lindley Park

Sunday School - 9:45 am
Worship - 11:00 am
Wednesday Bible Study - 6:45 pm

Rev. Scott Orr, Pastor

At the comer of Holden Road
and Wakker Avenue, (p} 392-376]
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We maka it happen.
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RAY REALTY
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Greensboro, NC 27408
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www.rayrealty.net
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ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE REPORT

(continued from page 7)

time, wind direction and descrip-
tion of the odor, then call me with
the information. I will graph these
notations and give them to him

to cross reference with nearby
companies’ emission reports.
(Elizabeth Mullikin at 273-6405.)

Regarding Water Quality

Karen Rush of the NC Dcpart-
ment of Environment and Natural
Resources, Division of Water
Quality. She would like calls
directly at 771-4600 so she can
send someone from her office to
witness the reported incident. If
you call, give the precise location
" of the contamination, your name

and telephone number. You may
also give them Meg Sisk’s number,
547-9545. Please call Meg with
the information you give to Ms.
Rush for tracking purposes.

It 1s important that we pool our
findings in order to insure that they
reach the same final destination.
This creates a more significant and
official history of our concerns than
the scattered attempts we’ve been
relying on. Please call Meg and me
with any questions or to relate your
own experiences, knowledge and
suggestions. We are committed to
doing our part to keep Greensboro,
and especially Lindley Park, green
and glorious!

_FRIENDLY

(Fe

CENTER

Center-wide GIX Certificales
Are available in any dollas amount
And ray be used at our aver 50 stores,
Aestaurants, and servica senters
They're the porfect gift for svery
aecasion!

Friendly Center Marketing Office
3110 Kathleen Avenue
Greensboro, North Carolina 27408

(336) 292-2789
Email: friendly@greensboro. com

www friendlycenter.com

BE GOOD
TO YOURSELF.

SOUTHERN
G H T 5
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GAll AHEALD SEATING
379-8414
108 M. Smiyrye Place (OF Friendiy Ave.)
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Gene's
Barber Shop

2412 Spring Garden St.
(Across from Bert’s Seafood)

Established in 1946 - 45 years of
service to the neighborhood, Walk-ins
welcome or call for appointment.

299-8669
Tuesday -Friday 8:00-6:00pm. and
Saturdays 7:30-3;00pm. At your
service: Frank Dorrity, Ben Ma,
Jim Nelson & Bill Young,

The Whittaker

Group

Indoor Air Specialists

Providing air sample
testing for bacteria,
mold & contaminants

Advanced room and
whole-house
filterless purification
systems

Certifled Commercial Indoor
Alr Specialists

914-C N. Elm Street
373-1538
PureAirdLife.com




MINUTES FOR THE GENERAL MEETING

Present:

J.P. McIntyre, Charles Cameron,
Diann Bartenfield, Patti Eckerd,
Theresa Miller, Allison Chabon,
Scott Cripe, Stacey Ryan, Mary
Montgomery, Ronnie Smith, Ruth
Doggett.

Absent:
Barry Goldman, Phyllis Dunn, Tim
Byrd, Theresa Byrd.

J.P. Mclntyre called the meet-
ing to order at 7:05pm.

Minutes:

Stacey Ryan moved to accept
the minutes from the last General
Meeting as printed in the Decem-
ber 2002 Columns. Theresa Miller
seconded the motion.

Chairman:

J.P. Mclntyre reported that
Casey McGee is the new director
for the Lindley Recreation Center.

J.P. also reported that appre-
ciation awards were presented to
Jack and Nita Almon at the recent
City Council meeting. J.P. will
deliver these to the Almons, as
they were not in attendance.

J.P. presented the Jack Almon
Volunteer Award to Ruth Doggett
for her many contributions to
LPNA functions. Ruth thanked all
those involved in the Home &
Garden Tour for their efforts as
well.

J.P. also reported that COG
Comprehensive Plan is underway
in their efforts to work closely
with individual neighborhoods for
improvements. Lindley Park was
chosen as one of the first such

January 21, 2003

developments. Volunteers and
informational input are needed,
with meetings starting in February
2003. Virginia Driscoll added that
approximately 2 years ago, some
COG representatives came and
spoke with residents about the
future plans for Lindley Park, and
this is the final result of those
meetings.

Secretary:
No report.

Treasurer:

J.P. reported for Barry Gold-
man that the current balance is
approximately $3600.00.

Parliamentarian:
No report.

Public Safety:

It was reported that fliers have
been distributed throughout the
neighborhood concerning the
recent burglaries in the area. One
assault has been reported in these
incidents.

Dana Gorham reported that
there was a separate burglary issue
reported near Elam and Walker
Avenues; however, this seems to
have been taken care of by the
police.

Dana also reported that the
streetlight outage along Lindell
and Springwood Streets has been
reported to the proper department,
and should be fixed soon.

(continued on page 10)

1938 Spring Garden Sireat
Greensbora, NC 27403

Maorday - Friday 8 am. - 5:30 p.m.

Saturday Bam. - 300 pm.

(336) 272-1774

"The Living Well" Series

'
ea Menus for the Life You Want.. " \

Exciting Organic Cooking Classes

Class themes include:
Beauty from the Inside Out / Oh, Those Hot Flashes / I'm Tired of
Being Tired / The De-Stresser / I've Got to Get It Together /
Getting Off the Roller-Coaster

8 410 State Street » 691 - 1041

Mondays 6:30 - 9:00 p.m.
with Jean Dalley,
Owner of Herbal Health -
$40.00 per class *

* Classes are held
at my Lindley
Park home.
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MINUTES FOR THE GENERAL MEETING — January 21, 2003 (continued from page 9)

Glenn Andrews reported that
a police officer positioned on
Walker Avenue issued 5 speeding
tickets for 45mph and higher
within 1.5 hours tonight.

Annemarie Atchison reported
that the speed of traffic has
increased along Ashland Drive,

and may become an issue for
Lindley Park.

Social:

Theresa Miller reported that
the luminaries had to be cancelled
this year due to weather condi-
tions; however, supplies will be
stored until next year.

Allison Chabon asked for
volunteers to contact her for the
Spring Fling and Easter events.

Zoning:
Scott Cripe offered a brief
explanation of this rolc in LPNA.

Imagine Whirling,
Creating, storytelling,
and SINEINg.
Nowhere else is learning
this much fun.

Bartis' Creative Studio
Kindermusik ckasses
for children newborn - 2nd grade
Greensboro:
Congregational United Church of Christ
Holy Trinity Episcopal Church
Sedgefield Presbyterian Church
High Point:
Covenant United Methodist Church

For more information call
Stephanie Bartls, 294-0500

35 off for Lindley Park Neighors witn ins aa
-ohe per householkd-

*‘\‘\)e rmas,;(_@

a good beginning
never ends

Mary Blake reported a house at
Lindell and Northridge that is
converting a garage into a salon.
Scott will investigate the parking
issues and whether this is too close
to the elementary school.

Ken Snowden expressed that
Lindley residents should keep our
future interests in focus for the
COG Comprehensive Plan project.
All plans will need to be approved
by the zoning commission before
implementation. Scott added that
LP should be well represented at
these meetings.

Parks & Recreation:

J.P. reported that the gas
lanterns for the park are in
progress, but are being completed
in the spare time of a generous
volunteer, so they will be coming
in duc time.
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Theresa Miller reported that
the climber equipment and some
trees have been removed in antici-
pation for the new playground
equipment.

Theresa also reported that her
seat on the P&R Commission is
open in August 2003. The City
Council will be seeking a new
appointee for the position.

At-Large:
No report.

Newsletter:

Ronnie Smith reported a need
for assistance requiring 5-10 hours
during the month of printing. He
added that the advertising is very
important to the production.

Virginia Driscoll inquired
about the delivery process. Ronnie
(continued on page 11)

Lawn Care
MOW and TRIM

as low as: $25.00

*Extra Services (*Extra Charge)

Pine Straw Weed Control
Guiter Cleaning Edging
Soil Enrichment

Hedge Trimming

(336) 299-9475




MINUTES FOR THE GENERAL MEETING — January 21, 2003

(continued from page 10)

responded that 1200 copies are
distributed smoothly, usually
within 24 hours of receipt from the
printer. Ronnie added that he may
want to increase the copies left
with advertisers to aid in distribu-
tion to readers.

Annemarie Atchison inquired
about the recipients in the neigh-
borhood. Newsletters are distrib-
uted to single family dwellings,
but apartment buildings have
certain restrictions about soliciting
the newsletter.

Ruth Doggett reported that the
ratio of ads to the cost of produc-
tion is strong.

J.P. added that he has received
several comments on the quality of
the newsletter.

Elections:

Due to the efforts of the nomi-
nating committee, all nominees
were chosen and elected on a
unanimous decision. Exceptions
are in parenthesis:

Chairman: Scott Cripe
Vice-Chairman: J.P. Mclntyre
Treasurer: Theresa Miller
Secretary: Patti Eckerd
Parliamentarian: Stacey Ryan
**Bill Schneider and Virginia
Driscoll moved to close nomina-
tions as presented.
Public Works: Mary Montgomery
Parks & Recreation: Barry
Goldman
Public Safety: Annemarie
Atchison
Ways & Means: Charles
Cameron
Social: Allison Chabon
Zoning: Jeff Belton
Newsletter: Ronnie Smith
Advertising/Business Liaison:
(Mary Blake — self-nomination)

**Ron Miller and Stacey Ryan
moved to close nominations as
presented.

District Representatives:
District 1: Melinda Brown
District 2: Ruth Doggett
District 3: (Ken Snowden —

nominated by Dyan Arkin,
seconded by Patti Eckerd)
District 4: Matt Russ
**Stacey Ryan and Ron Miller
moved to close nominations as
presented.

Glenn Andrews inquired as to
how to assist these posts. Charles
Cameron suggested anyone
interested should contact the
committee chairman.

New Business:

Betsy Mulliken and Meg Sisk
have been investigating environ-
mental issues in the area, and have
been in contact with several
agencies concerning recent events.
Stacey Ryan offered Marilyn
Braun’s assistance in these issues.
Meg and Betsy see a need to
organize the information, so as
to present the findings to City
Council and relevant agencies.

J.P. moved to appoint Meg Sisk
to head a standing committee
concerning environmental issues,
focusing on air and water quality
in Lindley Park. Annemarie
Atchison seconded the motion.
Glenn Andrews and Ken Snowden
added that a phone number list
should be published as well for
general purposes. The motion was
unanimously approved.

Dyan Arkin inquired about the
status of a Community Watch
program. Dana Gorham reported
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that the program is established,
including several block captains,
and meetings taking place.
National Night Out is held the
first Tuesday in August at their
residence on Beechwood.

Dyan Arkin inquired of the
possibility for a steering com-
mittee to be liaisons for the COG
Neighborhood Summit project.
Stacey Ryan and J.P. reminded
members that the Neighborhood
Resource Center is available in
Glenwood Library. Annemarie
Atchison asked about ideas of how
to get more LP residents involved,
especially property renters. Bill
Schneider responded that LP
highly encourages renters to get
involved, and most successes are
issue driven. Ken Snowden added
that the newsletter should include
articles as to the progress of the
COG Comprehensive Plan
meetings.

Ron Miller reminded residents
to email City Council members of
concerns, especially noting Keith
Holliday, Sandy Carmany, and
Tom Phillips.

Annemarie Atchison wants to
compile information concerning
Walker Avenue speed limit
concerns. Anyone interested in
assisting should contact her
directly.

Ronnie Smith moved that the
meeting adjourn. Bill Schneider
seconded the motion. The meeting
was adjourned at 8:36pm.

Minutes submitted by
Diann Bartenfield
Secretary LPNA



NEW PLAYGROUND

The new playground at Plan to gather on Tuesday, DLATE S O N
Lindley Park Recreation Center ~ March 11th at 3:30 pm for an YOUR
has arrived!! official ribbon cutting and play
The Parks & Recreation crew date! Please bring one new sand N ALEN D
are putting the final touches on toy, if possible, to contribu.te to an (” AR
beautiful, new, safe equipment for ~ LPNA sand toy box that will be
our children. Thank you to the kept\:}t tile Il)(li‘ygmun(;i- . LPNA
entire Parks & Recreation Com- ¢ look forward to seeing
mission, Theresa Miller, in par- you at the playgr.ound!! GENERAL MEETING
ticular for helping us get just the Note Rain Date: May 27th - 7T PM
right equipment. MarehsiCit s O Lindley Rec. Center
4 BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND \ DEADLINE FOR
LINDLEY PARK NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION'’S 2Y> ANNUAL NEWSLETTER
EASTER EGG HUNT ARTICLES AND ADS
When: 10:00-11:30 am Saturday, April 12th * April 10 °
(Rain Date — 1:00 Sunday April 13th) * June 10 °
Where: Lindell Road in the park between Sherwood and Walker e Au gust 10
What: Egg Hunt.. Crafts...Story Time...Face Painting...Laughter e October 10 ©
If you are interested in helping, please call ¢ December 10 *
\ Allison Chabon 856-2947. /

LPNA 2003 MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

LINDLEY PARK NEIGHBOORHOOD ASSOC. MEMBERSHIP REGISTRATION

Name(s):

Address:

Home Phone: Other Phone: E-mail

| think LPNA should

$ household contribution enclosed ($15 suggested) Date:

Please make checks payable to: LPNA and mail to:
LPNA, c/o Charles Cameron, 2818 Sherwood Street, Greensboro, NC 27403

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
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